
Paw Prints   
This newsletter will be sent out on an as-needed basis to keep our families informed of upcoming events 
and other information. If you know someone not receiving this email, please forward them this email and 
have them contact Melissa_Laudani@scps.us  Office hours are Monday - Thursday from 8 am-4:30 
pm.  Appointments are encouraged. Please call 407-871-7050.  

 
Important Dates 
4/20 – Basketball – Girls @ TWMS, Boys @ home 
4/26 – 6:30 pm Chorus Concert @ HHS 
4/27 – Basketball – Girls @ SSA, Boys @ home vs. Seminole Science, Dance Class Final  

Presentation 
4/28 – 6 pm General PTSA Meeting – vote for 2022-2023 Board & School Safety Presentation 
           6:30 pm – Drama Performance – 12 Angry Wizards –Black Box Theater 
4/29 – Drama Performance – 12 Angry Wizards – Black Box Theater, last day of after-school  

HW help 
4/30 – SCPS District Basketball Tournament 
5/2-5/6 – Teacher Appreciation Week – see below 
5/2 & 5/3– FSA ELA 6/8 
5/3 – Band Concert @ 6:30 pm @ HHS 
5/5 & 5/6 – FSA Math 6/7 
5/5 – Band Concert @ 6:30 pm @ HHS 
5/6 – 8th grade Gradventure 
***Please visit the school calendar on the LCMS website for more information. Events can be 
downloaded and saved to your personal calendar. http://www.lcms.scps.k12.fl.us/calendar/  
 
 
Dear Panther Families, 
Congratulations to our Symphonic Band students who competed last Friday on their MPAs and 
scored Superior ratings on both their prepared piece and sight reading!   
 
Our Basketball teams fought hard against Jackson Heights this week with the JV Girls 
remaining undefeated. Come out and cheer them on against Tuskawilla next Wednesday! 
 
Congratulations to our Battle of the Books Team who represented LCMS in the District Battle of 
the Books Competition on Thursday!   
 
This past Wednesday, we held a Dedication Ceremony to officially dedicate the Tess Marini 
Gymnasium and the Sharon Lorenzo Library to two former faculty members who left a lasting 
impact on our campus. Wednesday was also Chalk the Yard, a long-standing tradition started 
by Sharon Lorenzo in which faculty and staff members color the amphitheater with images in 
memory of those lost but also as an inspiration for our 8th graders to Dream Big as they go on to 
high school.  Pictures and video can be seen on all of our social media outlets and will be 
featured in upcoming Paws52 episodes. Paws52 broadcasts can be found on the Students 
page of the LCMS Website.  
 
There are several events scheduled between now and the end of the school year. Please visit 
the LCMS website for event information.  
 
Have a great week! 
Dr. Melissa Laudani 
Principal 
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PTSA General Meeting and Safety Presentation 

Nominations for the 2022-2023 school year PTSA Executive Board are: 

• For office of President: Char Lugering 

• For office of 1st Vice President: Margot Schmitt 

• For office of 2nd Vice President: Brooke Brock 

• For office of Treasurer: Dai Jones 

• For Office of Secretary: Heather Zimmerman 
All nominees have been members of this PTSA and met other requirements of the bylaws.  
Members not nominated by this committee may be nominated. They should send notice of their 
intent to run to President, Secretary, and Nominating Committee Chairperson:  

• Alison Bass, President 

• Katie Kimball, Secretary 

• LisaMarie Arroyo 
Elections will be held at our next general meeting on April 28th at 6pm. That evening there will 
also be a presentation on cyber-safety from an FDLE agent.  
 
Dress Code 
Parents, as the weather warms up, please remind your student of the SCPS dress code. 
Warmer weather means hoods are not needed! Shorts, skirts, and dresses should be 
appropriate in length and cover all body parts. Unless worn with a sweater, sleeveless tops 
should be kept at home and please save the crop tops for the weekend! Shirts should fully cover 
midriffs, underarm/sides, and back at all times. 
 
Algebra Boost Camp 
Students who need extra assistance in preparation for the Algebra 1 EOC can attend Boost 
Camp. Dates will be 4/21, 4/28, 5/5 and 5/12 from 4-5 pm. Please contact your child’s Algebra 
teacher for more information.  
 
Civics Tutorial 
Students who need extra assistance in preparation for the Civics EOC can attend Civics Tutorial 
after school on Mondays from 4-5 pm in Mr. Bond’s classroom.   
 

FSA/EOC/Exam Testing Dates 
5/2 & 5/3 – FSA ELA 6/8 
5/5-5/6 – FSA Math 6/7 
5/9 & 5/10 – FSA ELA 7 
5/11 – NGSSS SCI 8, BIO EOC 
5/12 – CIVICS EOC 
5/16 & 5/17 – ALGEBRA/GEOMETRY  
5/20 – 7th pd exam (Bell schedule TBD) 
5/23-5/25 – Early Release days (dismiss @ 1:55 pm) 
5/23* – Exams 2nd & 4th 
5/24*– Exams 1st & 3rd 
5/25 – Exams 5th & 6th (last day of school) 
* We are aware that HHS & OHS Graduations are on these days. Please speak with your child’s 
teachers to discuss any exams/assignments that they may be missing if they have a graduation 
to attend. 



***Please note that the FSA & EOC exams do not take all day. Students will still be expected to 
go to classes for the remainder of the day and remain engaged in class activities after testing is 
completed for the day.  
 
Teacher Appreciation Week – May 2 – May 6 

The first week of May is Teacher Appreciation Week. Show your student’s teachers you 

appreciate them by sending a personal note. Submit your notes in this Google form by 9 am on 

4/22:  https://forms.gle/Dy2qEVASQQQPVHd18  

 
Summer Reading  
 

 
 
 

https://forms.gle/Dy2qEVASQQQPVHd18


 

***8th graders ONLY*** 

8th grade Dance  
SAVE THE DATE!! The 8th grade Dance will be held Saturday, May 21st at Lawton Chiles 

Middle School. Please see the 8th grade Dance guidelines and required forms on the LCMS 

Website:  https://lcms.scps.k12.fl.us/announcements/8th-gr-dance-info-forms.stml  

Need an outfit for the dance? Check out this special opportunity provided by Hagerty HS:  

  
 

https://lcms.scps.k12.fl.us/announcements/8th-gr-dance-info-forms.stml


8th graders going to Hagerty HS 
Greetings, incoming Hagerty Huskies and families! 
  
Please take a moment to watch our informational video about AP Computer Science 
Principles—a great college-level course available to ALL incoming ninth graders. After watching, 
if you’re interested in adding AP Computer Science Principles to your course requests for next 
year, please fill out the Google survey linked below. 
  
Video about AP Computer Science Principles: AP Computer Science Principles Course Video 
Google Form to add AP Comp Sci to your course requests: Google Request Form for AP 
Computer Science Principles 
 
Questions about the course? Email Mr. Haibel directly at haibelcz@scps.k12.fl.us 
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8th grade Students going to Oviedo HS 

The OHS band directors Mr Chowning and Mr Busby will be in contact soon with a more formal 
introduction for the 8th grade students to the OHS band program as well as various audition 
dates and materials.  Until then, I'd like to open up some channels for communication with our 
incoming band parents.   
 
1. Parents should fill out the following Google Form to be added to the OHS band Charms 
system that we use to email band parents and students: 
https://forms.gle/nn1Ao76RE8UDRobH9  
 
2. Parents should join our private Facebook group for the most up to date information and to ask 
questions: https://www.facebook.com/groups/oviedobandparents  
 
Some upcoming dates for incoming band families to add to their calendar: 
* Tuesday, May 10th - "Icebreaker" event - a fun event to for incoming students to meet the rest 
of their band 
* Friday, May 20th - Spring Football classic - our band will be playing stand tunes 
* July 25th - July 29th - first week of band camp 
* August 1st - August 5th - second week of band camp 
 
If parents have any questions, they may reach out to me at jacobc.ohsbba@gmail.com  
 

 
 
More information can be found at ManeAttractionDance.com and on Instagram at ma_dance 
and oviedo_lionettes. Email Coach Futato futatoaz@scps.k12.fl.us with any questions. 
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***Repeated but Still Relevant*** 

ACTION ITEM – Current 6th Graders!! 
The Florida Department of Health and the Department of Education require all students entering 
7th grade to have a Tdap booster (adult strength tetanus, diphtheria, and pertussis) vaccine. 
 
This vaccine can be obtained from your child’s health care provider. Required vaccines are also 
available at the Florida Department of Health in Seminole County for students with Medicaid, 
without insurance or insurance does not cover vaccines, or who are unable to obtain them 
through a private provider. Appointments are required. Please call 407-665-3700 to schedule. 
An updated Florida Certification of Immunization DH 680 Form must be presented to your 
child’s school before your child can receive a schedule or enter school on the first day of 
classes, August 10, 2022.  



 
Incomplete forms, immunization histories, billing receipts and notes from doctor’s offices will not 
be accepted. Forms should be turned in as soon as possible. Any questions please call 407-
871-7006. 
 
Quarantine & COVID Policy Updates 

If your child tests positive for COVID during school hours, please call the main office at 407-871-
7050. If after hours, please email Dr. Laudani at Melissa_Laudani@scps.k12.fl.us Please tell us 
when and where the test was taken (if at home, was it reported via the app or website), what are 
your child’s symptoms and when did they start. Once we have that information, we will provide 
you with a return date. We will notify their teachers. 
 
If your child is exposed to someone with COVID on campus, you will receive a COVID 
Notification Letter. This is just to inform you of the exposure. If you choose to quarantine your 
child, you need to notify the school via the Attendance Email at 
LCMS_Attendance@scps.k12.fl.us You will also need to notify your child’s teachers if they will 
be missing school as you would with any other absence.  
 
Parent Info Page  
Do you know how to view your students' grades in Skyward? 
Do you know how to set up notifications so Skyward can send you alerts? 
Do you know how to be an Observer in eCampus so you can find out when assignments and 
grades are updated?  
Visit our Parent Page for info: http://www.lcms.scps.k12.fl.us/get-involved/   
Additional info can be found on the SCPS Website: 
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/parents/electronic-school-resources/ 
 
Want to know what’s happening at Lawton Chiles?  
Check out our school website: http://www.lcms.scps.k12.fl.us 
Follow us on Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/ChilesMiddle 
PTSA Facebook Group: https://www.facebook.com/groups/1703248110064670  
Follow us on Twitter:  https://twitter.com/ChilesMiddle   
Follow us on Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/chilesmiddle/ 
 
Need to report an absence?  
Email lcms_attendance@scps.k12.fl.us  
 
 

mailto:Melissa_Laudani@scps.k12.fl.us
mailto:LCMS_Attendance@scps.k12.fl.us
http://www.lcms.scps.k12.fl.us/get-involved/
https://www.scps.k12.fl.us/parents/electronic-school-resources/
http://www.lcms.scps.k12.fl.us/
https://www.facebook.com/ChilesMiddle
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1703248110064670
https://twitter.com/ChilesMiddle
https://www.instagram.com/chilesmiddle/
mailto:lcms_attendance@scps.k12.fl.us

